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THE ROLE OF THE NAUTICAL INSTITUTE – REFLECTIONS ON THE APPROACH OF THE 20th ANNIVERSARY OF THE IMO’S ADOPTION OF THE OPRC CONVENTION

In the editorial column of the current edition of the NI’s Seaways magazine, past NI president Captain Robbie Middleton MNI reflects on the implementation of the OPRC Convention -

“At a time when The Nautical  Institute’s relationship with the IMO grows closer through its involvement in working parties on various subjects, as part of the International Federation of Shipmasters Associations (IFSMA) delegation, it is a good time to look back at the success – or otherwise – of the passage and implementation of some of the IMO conventions and protocols introduced over the past few decades. The Institute’s role in this context is well recognised in many circles, including the IMO Secretariat, for work which quite often takes place behind the scenes, either in the workgroups or with flag states through the influence of its own membership.

A prime example of industry working with government through the Institute is the implementation of the OPRC Convention in the United Kingdom where we were involved almost from its very beginnings and inception in 1990.

It has to be said that many flag states may well have signed up for the convention without assessing the ‘devil in the detail’, as suggested by Captain Robbie Middleton FNI, Past President, in his article on the subject in Seaways*. The actions described in the article tell the story of not only properly meeting and establishing the requirements of the Convention but also illustrate the success of government working with, and making the best use of, the expertise of the maritime and oil spill response industries.

It was from this beginning and development of mutual industry/government understanding that the UK model for accredited training in response to marine spills came about. It was through the actions and response effort during the Sea Empress incident in Milford Haven in February 1996 that the post of SOSREP (Secretary of State’s Representative) was set up. The establishment of such a position or department is, in fact, a requirement of Article 6 of the OPRC Convention. The importance was recently illustrated in the handling of the MSC Napoli incident on England’s South coast, when it became the decision of the UK’s other Robin Middleton acting as SOSREP to ground the vessel and therefore control the future response to the incident.

This was a well considered decision, made on behalf of the state by a nonpolitical appointee with the full advice and backing of all available expertise, with the aim to reduce to a minimum the potential for environmental damage andgeneral loss of control in the developing situation. This action was well founded – and the exact opposite of not-too-distant decisions taken in similar situations through the interference of untrained and ill advised politicians, ready to disregard the IMO Convention and regional agreements described within it.

The outcome of the Napoli was also a victory for the all important element of Article 6 which calls for an element of ‘trained personnel and regular exercises’, an element that the Institute has always claimed should be at a level commensurate with perceived risk and appropriately accredited. The message of this article reaches out to all responsible flag states – go back and study the ‘devil in the detail’ contained within this all important IMO Convention.”

Newsletter readers can read the entire unabridged text of the Seaways editorial at http://www.nautinst.org/Seaways/PDF/dec08FOCUS.pdf  *ISCO members can read Capt. Middleton’s article at http://www.spillcontrol.org/Joomla/index.php?option=com_content&task=view&id=51&Itemid=72
EU Member States approve world-wide rules for labelling of chemicals

The European Commission welcomes the agreement by the EU Member States to align EU legislation on classification, labelling and packaging of substances and mixtures to the United Nations Globally Harmonised System (GHS). This new system will ensure that the same hazards will be described and labelled in the same way all around the world. By using internationally agreed classification criteria and labelling elements, it is expected to facilitate trade and to contribute towards global efforts to protect humans and the environment from hazardous effects of chemicals. The new regulation will complement the REACH regulation on the registration, evaluation, authorisation and restriction of chemicals. The European Parliament has already approved the GHS regulation. The next step will be its publication in the Official Journal, thereby making the EU one of the international leaders in the actual uptake of the UN system.

The new proposal for a Regulation on the Classification, Labelling and Packaging of Substances and Mixtures COM(2007) 355 will replace after a transitional period certain provisions of the current directives related to the classification, packaging and labelling of dangerous substances (Directive 67/548/EEC) and preparations (Directive 1999/45/EC). The new proposal incorporates the classification criteria and labelling rules agreed at UN level, the so-called Globally Harmonised System of Classification and Labelling of Chemicals (GHS). It will introduce new classification criteria, hazard symbols (pictograms) and labelling phrases, while taking account of elements which are part of the current EU legislation.

The proposed Regulation requires companies to classify, label and package appropriately their hazardous chemicals before placing them on the market. It aims to protect workers, consumers and the environment by means of labelling which reflects possible hazardous effects of dangerous substances. 

The labelling provisions take on board the red-framed hazard pictograms, signal words, hazard and precautionary statements provided for in the UN GHS, for example:

	current symbol
	new symbol
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	F+
Extremely Flammable 
	Danger
Extremely flammable (liquid and vapour) 


The proposed Regulation also takes over certain provisions of Regulation (EC) No 1907/2006 (REACH) regarding the notification of classifications, the establishment of a list of harmonised classifications and the creation of a classification and labelling inventory. http://ec.europa.eu/environment/chemicals/ghs/index_en.htm 

USA: Coast Guard announces publication of final rule for tank vessel response plans

The U.S. Coast Guard's Marine Safety, Security and Stewardship Directorate announced Wednesday the publication of a final rule designed to increase pollution response preparedness aboard tank vessels carrying oil on U.S. waters.
This final rule affects all U.S. and foreign tank vessels carrying oil on U.S. waters. Tank vessels operating on U.S. waters are required to have a vessel response plan.  The changes included in the rule clarify the salvage and marine firefighting services that must be identified in a response plan; establish criteria for vetting salvage and marine firefighting service providers; and set new response-time planning standards for each of the required salvage and marine firefighting services.

The changes incorporate by reference National Fire Protection Association Standards or Guides; require information in the response plan be consistent with applicable Area Contingency Plans and the National Oil and Hazardous Substances Pollution Contingency Plan; and require the addition of a drills and exercises section to vessel response plans.

These changes ensure that appropriate salvage and marine firefighting resources are identified in response plans and are available for responding to incidents up to and including the plan's worst-case discharge scenario. This final rule follows consideration of public comments on its potential impact.

The Coast Guard welcomes review of the final rule and its supporting documents, which may be found on the docket at http://www.regulations.gov, docket number: USCG-1998-3417.

USA & MEXICO: A REVIEW OF BORDER HAZ-MAT AWARENESS

U.S. and Mexican officials are well aware of the potential for catastrophic accidents and/or massive environmental contamination along their common border. A sampling of border-area incidents since the 1990s include leaks at hydrofluoric acid plants in Matamoros and Ciudad Juarez, sulfuric acid spills from a train in Nogales and tire fires in Baja California. Consequently, preventing and preparing for such events has slowly but steadily emerged as a focus of joint cross-border environmental initiatives since the signing of the 1983 La Paz environmental agreement between Mexico and the U.S. By 2008, 15 local sister city agreements, with the support of Washington and Mexico City, were signed to provide mutual assistance in the event of hazardous materials emergencies. According to Carlos Rincon, director of the EPA office in El Paso, the voluntary agreements call for ―table-top exercises, or simulated disasters, in which emergency responders on both sides of the border contact each other by phone in a predetermined chain of notification, as well as actual emergency drills involving first responders from both sides of the border. [Thanks to Don Johnston of DG & Hazmat Group for this news item. This is only a very brief extract – read the complete article at http://www.newspapertree.com/news/3234-a-review-of-border-haz-mat-awareness]

USA: Super Trees Clean up Superfund Sites

A legacy of the Argonne National Laboratory’s early foray into atomic energy lies buried here on its campus, about 25 miles southwest of Chicago. Although solid wastes from all sorts of experiments have been sealed in a landfill, certain liquids, mostly chlorinated solvents, still taint the water that runs under the site. The ongoing attempt to remove these contaminants occupies an enormous experimental facility that covers four acres and looks like a forest.
“I like to brag that I have the biggest lab at Argonne,” says agronomist Cristina Negri, indicating an expanse of 900 poplars and willows growing in rows. The trees stand about 30 feet high. More important, their roots extend 30 feet down, where they tap the contaminated aquifer and literally pull pollutants out of the ground. “The purpose here is not to grow the most beautiful trees,” Negri says as she walks among them. “It’s to make them work.”

Under normal circumstances, tree roots prefer to sip water from sources as close as possible to the surface. But these trees, planted in 1999, don’t have that option. They are impressed laborers, set into plastic-lined pits that force their roots to tunnel deep for drink. The roots lift the contaminated water into the tree trunks, where transport tissues conduct it on up to the branches and leaves. From there, as droplets transpire through leaf pores, the water evaporates and sunlight breaks down the dissolved solvent molecules, rendering them harmless. As Negri explains the process, the smell of poplar seems to excite her like catnip.
Before the willows and poplars took over the job of wastewater management, Argonne was using extraction wells to pump contaminated water to a treatment plant. But the static mechanical pumps could not chase after groundwater that continually changed course through the complex terrain. The natural pump of a willow or poplar, on the other hand, is not only self-sustaining but so water-loving that it will snake down or fan out as far as need be to reach moisture. http://discovermagazine.com/2009/jan/26-worker-trees-clean-contaminated-water
AUSTRALIA: DANGEROUS GOODS CODE [7TH EDITION – ADG 7]
ADG7 is now available as a ‘free’ download from the Australian National Transport Commission NTC, all 103 MB of it! or at least it comes to 103 MB when you add up all the stated file sizes. When it actually comes to downloading, if you watch the amount of data downloaded it is considerably more, even though when you check the final file sizes they are somewhat smaller than stated [Ed]. Following a recommendation by the Productivity Commission‘s research report on chemicals and plastics regulation, the Australian Transport Council has agreed to make the 7th Edition of the Australian Dangerous Goods Code (ADG7) available for free download. ―”Making the Dangerous Goods Code available for free internet download ensures the industry has ready access to the new laws,” said National Transport Commission (NTC) Chief Executive Nick Dimopoulos. ― ”The decision by Ministers will promote wider understanding of ADG7‘s new requirements and smooth the transition for industry.” Australia‘s Transport Ministers also agreed to implement legislation for the ADG7 on 1 January 2009. [Thanks to Don Johnston of DG & Hazmat Group for this news item. The comments in italics are Don’s.] You can read the press release and download ADG 7 at - http://www.ntc.gov.au/NewsDetail.aspx?NewsId=00284
	UK & REPUBLIC OF IRELAND – PART TIME EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY

The International Spill Accreditation Association (ISAA) is seeking to recruit one or more auditors to assist in the work of assessing oil spill response organisations (public and private) who are seeking to gain or maintain ISAA competency accreditation in oil spill response disciplines. Applicants for the position/s must have substantial experience of oil spill response operations and management, and be familiar with relevant legislation, health and safety requirements, relevant environmental issues, and best industry practice. 

ISAA is an independent, not-for-profit organisation dedicated to raising standards in the field of spill response. In order to gain and maintain accredited status response organisations require to be regularly audited by independent experts. Accreditation may be awarded at one of three levels in spill response disciplines that include marine, shoreline, freshwater, on-land, groundwater, and road/rail tanker spills. ISAA auditors examine every aspect of each candidate’s operations in accordance with a comprehensive accreditation matrix. The objective is not only to determine appropriate levels for award (or otherwise) of accreditation, but also to help accredited response organisations, over time, to progress towards higher levels of accreditation. 

Candidates should also be specialised in two or more of the above-listed accreditation disciplines and must not have any commercial or other interest in any response organisation that might be the subject of accreditation assessment. The position/s could be of interest to suitably qualified independent consultants or persons who have recently retired from a career in the oil spill response industry. 

The Secretariat of ISAA is managed by ISCO and interested persons should send their CVs, together with a minimum of three references, to the Secretary of ISCO at info@spillcontrol.org


Legal disclaimer: Whilst ISCO takes every care to ensure that information published in this Newsletter is accurate, unintentional mistakes can occur.  If an error is brought to our attention, a correction will be printed in the next issue of this Newsletter.
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